
 
 

ABN 73 001 364 905 
 

LAKE CONJOLA BOWLING AND RECREATION CLUB 

LIMITED NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

NOTICE is hereby given that the 48TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the Lake Conjola Bowling 

and Recreation Club Limited will be held on Sunday the 15th of October 2023 at 9.30am.   

Life Members Robert O’Brien, Maureen Stephens 

Past Life Members Robert Arblaster, Harry Ay, John Brown, Ken Goyen, Dick Harding, Frank Stephens  

 

AGENDA 

1. Welcome – Chairperson 

2. Reception of Apologies 

3. Vale to Deceased Members 

4. Correspondence received pertaining to this Meeting 

5. To confirm the Minutes of the 47th Annual General Meeting held on Sunday 25th September 2022 

6. To receive and consider the Chairperson’s Report 

7. To receive and consider the Jnr Deputy Chairperson’s/Finance Report 

8. To receive and consider the Secretary Manager’s Report 

9. To receive and consider the Trading Account, Profit and Loss Statement, Balance 
Sheet and Auditor’s Report for the year ended 30 June 2023 

10. To receive and consider the Directors expenses for the previous year 

11. Returning Officer to Report on Election of Directors – 3 Directors positions were unopposed. 

12. To receive and consider the following Ordinary Resolutions: 

(i) “That pursuant to the provisions of the Registered Clubs (NSW) Act, the Members of Lake 
Conjola Bowling & Recreation Club Ltd, hereby approve that during the twelve-month period 
preceding the 2022 Annual General Meeting and for the ensuing year, the following benefits 
to be paid to Directors and that members acknowledge that these benefits are not available 
for members generally.” 

a) The provision of reasonable meals at board meetings. 

b) The right of Directors to incur reasonable expenses in travelling on behalf of the Club 
as approved by the Directors from time to time, on the production of invoices, receipts, 
or other documentary evidence of such expenses. 

c) The reasonable costs of Directors attending seminars, lectures, trade displays, training 
courses and other similar events may be determined by the Directors from time to time. 

d) For the ensuing year the Board of Directors to receive an increase in their honorariums as noted 

herein - The Chairperson honorarium $1,100 per year, the Snr Deputy Chairperson honorarium 

$825 per year, Jnr Deputy Chairperson/Finance honorarium $825 per year, and the remaining 4 

Directors honorarium $550 per year.   

(ii) “That the Clubs Auditors be appointed for the ensuing year with a remuneration of $9,500.” 
13. General Business 

14. Set the date for the first meeting of the new Board of Directors 

15. Close the Meeting 

Please note: In the interest of expediency and accuracy, members are required to put any 
questions for the AGM in writing to the Secretary Manager’s email:   

manager@lakeconjolabowlingclub.com.au by Friday 6th October 2023 

 

 

The 2023 Financial Report can be downloaded from the Club’s Website 
www.lakeconjolabowling.com.au OR you may obtain a copy at the Club – Call: 02 44561 272 

mailto:manager@lakeconjolabowlingclub.com.au
http://www.lakeconjolabowling.com.au/


CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT 

 

Again, it is my great pleasure to present my 19th Annual Report as Chairperson of the Lake Conjola 

Bowling and Recreational Club. 

 

In previous annual reports over the last three years, I have said that we live in interesting times, and 

that each year brings new challenges. Once again, this year has been no exception, however, for the 

Club, there has been ups than downs. Thankfully, no closures due to a pandemic and with a full year 

of trading under our belts, this has allowed us to be in a better position financially with a turnaround of 

approximately $100,000.00. The Treasurer’s report will describe in more detail the Club’s financial 
situation. 

 

After the loss last year of our Secretary-Manager, Shelley Payten, it was a pleasure to welcome Ian 

Doherty as her replacement. Ian has now retired, and I would like to thank Ian for his service during 

this time and wish him all the best in his retirement. We were lucky again to secure the services back 

of Shelley Payten. 

 

Many thanks to the volunteers who have kept our affiliated Clubs running throughout the year. The 

Men’s and Ladies’ Bowling Clubs, Bingo, Darts and Fishing Clubs all depend on the hard work of their 

members to keep all these enjoyable sporting and social activities going. The other events that keep 

our community spirit alive have also been successful this year. Thanks to the hard work of the 

organisers of our Anzac Day event and our Melbourne Cup Lunch, these were popular and 

successful. The entertainment provided by the Club throughout the year has been, as usual, a great 

feature of social life. 

 

Many thanks to all the staff members and thanks to Shelley for bringing back some of our old staff 

members. Thanks to all the staff who keep everything running smoothly - the bar, cellar, 

administration, and the greens this is much appreciated. I would also like to welcome back Kurt 

O’Sullivan and his crew back to the Bistro. Kurt and his team play an important role for our Club in 

attracting visitors and providing excellent food and a top service for members, so many thanks to 

them also. 

 

The Boards 10-year Master Plan for the Club which was developed in 2021 has continued to gain 

momentum, and our development application has been approved by Council. However, with other 

details now required to gain the construction certificate the works may or may not commence this 

year. 

 

In conclusion, I would like to give my best wishes to the incoming Board. The Club is basically in a 

strong financial position and hopefully we can continue this upward trend for the remainder of the 

year. With the work of our excellent staff and the dedication and loyalty of our members, we can look 

forward with confidence to the commencement of changes as part of our 10-year Master Plan, and 

that our Club can continue to play an important part in the social and sporting life of beautiful Lake 

Conjola. 

 

Robert O’Brien 

Chairperson 



JNR DEPUTY CHAIRPERSON/FINANCE REPORT 

After last year's Covid impacted loss, it is pleasing to report to members that the Club has again 

returned to profitability with a profit of $56,468 - an improvement of $98,838 from the 2022 year.  We 

are now looking forward to the coming year to not only continue strengthening the Club financially but 

to ensure that it continues to provide members and guests with an enjoyable venue providing great 

entertainment, dining, and a social hub for all.  

Trading improved in the key areas of the Bar (profits up 34% to $262,053) and Poker Machines 

(profits up 28% to $526,303) and overall revenue increased $297,938 (21%) to $1,717,880.  Despite 

many costs increasing total expenses were well contained and increased less than 1% ($2,666) to 

$738,737.  

Capital expenditure was down from $179,692 in 2022 to $58,789 this year.  Poker machine 

expenditure amounted to $15,042 and other plant and equipment $43,747 including $14,440 for the 

Bistro.  All major capital expenditure and significant repair quotations were reviewed and approved by 

the Board.  

As of the 30th of June 2023, the Club had cash reserves of $721,732 down slightly from last year's 

$740,867.  Current assets exceeded current liabilities by $589,273, a working capital ratio of 3.5:1.  

Borrowings stood at $246,949 including the construction loan from the last renovation which was 

$238,908.  

In my report last year, I advised of proposed renovations relating to increasing capacity including 

provision for small functions.  Plans were displayed in the Club and a DA has been approved by 

council, however, the Board has decided to defer this proposal and will now proceed with 

improvements to the bar including a small bottle shop and modernisation of the toilets adjacent to the 

poker machine room and the men's toilets near the bar. Quotations are being finalised for the work 

and formal discussions have been held with Bendigo Bank.  It is expected the Club will be able to 

meet the majority of the costs from cash reserves. Members will be updated at the AGM on the 15th 

October 2023.     

In February we welcomed back Shelley Payten to the position of Secretary Manager, and she has 

again demonstrated her tremendous skills and ability for this very demanding role with many 

immediate initiatives in key areas including staffing, marketing, inventory management and building 

renovations.  So, thank you Shelley for your efforts and assistance, it has been greatly appreciated.   

I also add my personal thanks to our staff and in particular our account's officer Sue Docherty and our 

accountant from Booth Partners Alastair Preston, caterer Kurt and staff, Club members (particularly 

those who volunteered their time) and fellow Board members for your courtesy, support, and 

assistance throughout the year.  It has also been very encouraging to see the number of younger 

members of the community getting work opportunities in the Bistro. 

I flagged last year that cost pressures were expected to have an impact and whilst the Club 

successfully managed the situation during the year, there was certainly several increases coming 

through at the end of the financial year. For the Club to remain financially secure it needed to pass on 

these increases where possible.  Therefore, bar price increases occurred in July 2023.  However, we 

believe our prices remain competitive with similar organisations and we will continue to provide 

members and guests with value for their entertainment dollar.  

Peter Hudson  

 



SECRETARY MANAGERS REPORT 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors and myself, it is certainly a pleasure to present to you, our 
members, the 48th Annual Financial Report for the year ended 30 June 2023, whereby, the Club 
has achieved a net profit of $56,468.  As outlined in the graph below the Club has maintained its 
viability and accomplished an increased revenue throughout our trading departments, whilst 
maintaining our expenditure and ongoing operational requirements, placing us in a position to 
turnaround from a loss in 2022 to a profit once again in 2023. 
 

LCB&RC - 10 YEAR PROFIT & LOSS COMPARISON

2013 2014 2015 2016 2017 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023

-144,489 -26,176 31,233 107,505 114,519 135,964 108,106 198,181 261,175 -42,370 56,468

2013 2014 2015 2016 2017 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023

 

 

Finance Director Peter has already outlined in his report the financial position of the Club for the 
past year, so members should be very pleased that the Club has continued to be a profitable 
business with the mindset of returning profits back into updating the services and facilities of the 
Club for the benefit of all members and their invited guests. 

 

Well members, the time is here once again for the Conjola Bowlo to commence a further round of 
extensions and renovations to the Club, of which, the Board of Directors and management have 
been planning since 2021 and forms part of our strategic 10-year plan.  The chosen builder is 
Meridian Constructions whom the Club previously engaged to complete the construction works in 
2019.  Meridian specialise in hospitality design, commercial construction, fit out and 
refurbishment and they have earned an enviable reputation in completing many prestigious 
projects.  The Architect for the project is Robertson & Marks, also whom the Club previously 
engaged for the works in 2019, R & M are highly regarded and have completed many amazing 
projects.  The Board have engaged Quantity Surveyor Mitchell Brandtman to provide us with 
construction cost planning and savings management for the project as well. 
 

We had hoped to commence the works to have the project completed by Christmas this year, 
however, there have been delays by external factors that are beyond our control.  Meridian 
Constructions will endeavour to commence the works as soon as practical.   
 
It is still great to see that the local community is supporting our Club by becoming members and 
utilising our facilities, in saying this, the local community of Lake Conjola and districts represent 
48% of our membership database.  As with each year end for membership renewals, this year we 
had 560 members not renew their membership which is disappointing.  Within the following year 
we aim to actively increase this percentage. 
 
The Club engaged MMD Activate, a marketing firm to build a new website for the Club which also 
links to the Club Facebook and Instagram pages.  All sites are fresh with imagery that reflects our 
business and brand, with the website being very easy to navigate.  We have also undertaken 
recently to forward text messaging and emails to members for upcoming events, which can now 
be booked online through our website.  Melbourne Cup being our first event to be booked online 
so get in early for a fantastic day out at the Club.  So, if you are not receiving the texts and 
emails, please call the Club as we may not have your mobile phone number or email address. 
 
Once again, this year our members received significant discounts on presentation of their card on 
all beverages over the bar, members have also received free beverages, and Keno and Tab 



vouchers through the foyer terminal.  Happy hour on Tuesdays and Wednesdays inclusive of 
$5.50 schooners was introduced in April, another avenue to give back to our members for their 
support of our Club.  The Club continues to maintain very competitive pricing levels along with 
other Clubs in our region offering you the best prices and still maintaining our GP at 60.58%. 
 

Once again to our members of the Ladies and Men’s Bowling Clubs who have been consistent 
supporters of the Club socially, also in supporting the game of ‘Bowls’ here at your local Bowlo.  
This support to our Club on a daily and weekly basis is certainly appreciated by all members of 
our Club.  Thank you for the voluntary hours over the year to those on each of the Committees, 
your contribution to our yearly Carnival, all bowling competitions, social and charity days, catering 
for our visiting bowlers, updating our history memorabilia, ongoing promotion of our Club and 
greens to other Clubs; your contribution is crucial in the promotion of bowls here at Conjola. 
 
Thank you to our Fishing Sub Club members and our Darts players who are active members and 
supporters of our Club, we appreciate you holding your functions and meetings at the Club.   
 
The Club is excited to have undertaken joint sponsorship of the Conjola Stingrays Outrigger 
Canoe Club which was formed in 2022 commencing with 5 members and they now have close to 
50 members with membership continually growing.  A great initiative which is supported by many 
locals who take to the lake in the early hours of the morning to train and more recently 
represented Conjola at a regatta in Sydney, congratulations to those who competed, great work! 
 
Kurt O’Sullivan is an amazing Chef who creates a one-of-a-kind experience for all customers; he 
is versatile and provides top quality appetizing meals at affordable prices.   It is certainly a 
pleasure to be working with Kurt and his dedicated team, thank you all for your commitment 
especially when ‘under the pump’ throughout the very busy summer holiday periods. 
 
A sincere thank you to our current dedicated team of staff who form an essential part of our 
business, your skills and untiring efforts play a significant role in the Club being in the financial 
position it is today.  As a team, if under pressure you source a positive outcome and are 
passionate about your roles here at the Conjola Bowlo!   You have all proven yourselves to be 
reliable and committed to your duties and obligations, you treat our members with the respect that 
is deserving and your support of me since February has been greatly appreciated.  Thank you, 
Susan, Brad, Sylvia, Jo, Tom, Michelle, Helen, Emily, Ange, Erin, Steve, Chris, Ros, Christine 
and Raelene, it is a pleasure to be working alongside you all.   
 
I wish to extend to the current Board of Directors, Bob O’Brien Chairperson, Colin Baker Snr 
Deputy Chairperson, Peter Hudson Jnr Deputy Chairperson/Finance, Directors Allen MacDougall, 
Stuart Emslie, Cadi Hubbard and Rhona Stephens, my appreciation to you all for your continued 
support of myself and your ongoing dedication and commitment to ensuring the Club is moving 
forward in a positive direction.   The current Board are active in completing maintenance projects 
within the Club and are called upon for duties outside their scope as a Director, this is much 
appreciated.  Rhona Stephens joined the Board in March 2023 and has shown enthusiasm and 
support in her new position.  A special mention of Tony Rolls who played a significant role as a 
Director of the Club for many, many years.  Tony was held in high regard both as a Director, keen 
bowling member of the Men’s Bowling Club and great mate to many.  Thank you for the great 
memories Tony! 
 
A special thank you to Alastair Preston, our Club Accountant, for his ongoing financial advice and 
support he has given to the Board of Directors, myself and Susan in administration.  Also, to 
David Murphy who has had invaluable discussions with the Board of Directors throughout the 
year regarding financial strategies for the development and future plans for the Club. 
 
The Club acknowledges all members, their families, regular and new visitors for your ongoing 
support of the Club, which has contributed to the Club’s financial circumstances so we can soon 



bring Stage 2 works to the Conjola Bowlo.  We will continue to move forward with a positive 
outlook to further improve and promote your Club! 
 
I would pass on to the families of our deceased members over the past year our sincere 
sympathy. 
 
As time is marching on all too quickly, I take this opportunity to pass on best wishes from all of us 
here at the Conjola Bowlo to our members and their loved ones.  May you have a safe and joyous 
Christmas, and we hope the year 2024 bring you happiness, peace, and endless laughter. 

We look forward to seeing you in the Club!    
 
Shelley Payten                 
 

.  
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